CITY OF VERGAS
Event Center Advisory Minutes
Vergas Event Center & Zoom Teleconference
5:30 P.M. on Tuesday, February 25, 2025

The City of Vergas Event Center Advisory Committee was called to order by James Stenger on Tuesday, February 25, 2025, at
5:30 pm with the following members present: James Stenger, Deb Jacoby, Vanessa Perry and Robert Jacoby. Absent: Sarah
Stone. Also present: Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers .

Approval of the Agenda
Following item added to the agenda: Sculpture.

Minutes
Motion by R. Jacoby, seconded by D. Jacoby to approve the minutes for November 26, 2024 and January 28, 2025. Motion
carried unanimously.

Status of Recommendations to City Council
No items presented to the council.

Income and Expense
Lammers reviewed income and expenses provided for 2025 report.

Building Review
Reviewed kitchen window/door closure. Perry will look into and provide information. Jacoby has looked into garage door type
closures, but they will not be soundproof. Griddle is working; knobs work on whatever setting they are set on.

Stenger and Lammers looked at the projector and it needs to be replaced. Stenger will look into options to replace. Stenger
reviewed the sound system and will work with Lammers to replace old cables.

Committee “To-Do” List was discussed. Committee members will continue to look for items at the center needing to be done.
Currently the maintenance staff is looking into placing the microphone on the ceiling and moving up the camera.

Lammers reviewed the energyinformation presented by WCI at the past council meeting. They are going out for bids on solar
panels, and it will be 2026 before panels would be placed at the event center depending on the bid prices.

Sculpture
Perry questioned the. committee regarding adding a sculpture to the front of the event center at no cost to the city. The committee
felt this would be a good contribution and looks forward to hearing more regarding the sculpture.

Adjournment
Motion by D. Jacoby, seconded by R. Jacoby to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 pm. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Lammers, CMC
Recording Secretary

Council Recommendations
None.

Follow up Actions

Perry will look into and provide information on window/door closures.

Stenger will look into options to replace the projector.

Perry will email Lammers comments from Facebook post and Lammers will provide to members.



